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-------------------------- 
Arbitration Watch: 
-------------------------- 
 
1. Research Note on Emerging BIT Cases 
 
A Research Note which seeks to identify some of the issues at stake in a 
number of pending investor arbitrations under bilateral investment 
treaties is now available on IISD’s website at: 
(http://www.iisd.org/publications/publication.asp?pno=562).  

This Research Note focuses closely upon the emerging caseload at the 
International Center for the Settlement of Investment Dispute (ICSID). 
 
A number of cases at ICSID implicate matters of public interest, 
including regulation of the water & sewage service sector, environmental 
licensing & permitting, and challenges to emergency measures undertaken 
by the Argentine government in the context of its financial crisis. 
However, none of these cases are open to public scrutiny or 
participation, unless the parties desire otherwise. Nevertheless, some 



information is available, and has been reported periodically in this 
Bulletin. The Research Note represents a first effort to consolidate a 
portion of this information into a single user-friendly document. 
 
The Research Note also cautions that ICSID arbitration is merely the 
visible portion of the iceberg, in that other dispute settlement avenues 
are much more opaque and may permit foreign investors to mount 
arbitrations against host governments without any need to register them 
on a public docket (as is required by ICSID). For more information, 
consult the attached Microsoft Word file. 
 
 
2. Up-Front Costs Incurred by Foreign Investors Not Arbitrable at ICSID, 
 
 
By Luke Eric Peterson 
 
Legal counsel representing the Government of the former Soviet Republic 
of Georgia in a recent investment arbitration have warned that investors 
seeking to recover upfront costs related to an investment may be 
disappointed by a new ruling of an ICSID tribunal. 
 
Zhinvali Development Ltd. had mounted an arbitration at ICSID against 
Georgia, under the terms of a Georgian national investment law. Such 
investment laws are often similar in their contents to bilateral 
investment treaties, in that they extend various legal rights and 
protections, as well as recourse to binding arbitration, to foreign 
investors. 
 
The dispute arose out of the firm's negotiations for the rehabilitation 
of a hydro-electric power plant in Georgia. The firm mounted an ICSID 
arbitration in order to reclaim expenses of more than $26 million (US) 
incurred during negotiations with the government. 
 
However, in an award rendered by an ICSID tribunal in January of 2003 
(and not yet published), the Tribunal argued that these up-front costs 
do not fall under the definition of investment as set out in the ICSID 
Convention. Accordingly, the Zhinvali claim failed to clear the hurdle 
set out in Article 25 of the ICSID Convention, whereby Tribunals will 
only have jurisdiction over a "legal dispute arising directly out of an 
investment". 
 
As a result of the ruling in the Zhinvali case, lawyers for the 
government of Georgia note that foreign investors may need to write off 
such up-front costs, unless they can convince host governments to 
provide an explicit contractual commitment that such expenses will be 



treated as an "investment" in the event of a dispute. 
 
The Zhinvali case echoes an earlier ruling in the ICSID case of Mihaly 
International Corporation v. Sri Lanka, where a US investor failed to 
convince a Tribunal that "expenditures made in furtherance of a 
prospective investment", qualified as an investment under the ICSID 
Convention. In the Mihaly case, the investor's efforts to recoup losses 
under the US-Sri Lanka Bilateral Investment Treaty were not deemed to be 
arbitrable by ICSID. 
 
Sources: 
 
INVEST-SD Interviews 
 
Mihaly International Corporation v. Sri Lanka, Introductory Note by 
Alejandro Escobar, ICSID Senior Counsel, available at: 
www.worldbank.org/icsid/cases/mihaly-intro.pdf 
 
"Upfront costs get write-off", By Bob Sherwood and Nikki Tait, The 
Financial Times, February 17, 2003 
 
"ADR: ICSID Landmark Ruling", by Juliet Blanch (Head of International 
Arbitration, Norton Rose, London), April 7, 2003 
 
 
----------------------------- 
Negotiations Watch: 
----------------------------- 
 
 
3. WTO Working Group Sees Further Submissions; One More Meeting Before 
Cancun, 
 
By Luke Eric Peterson 
 
After INVEST-SD Bulletin went to press on April 11th, further documents 
continued to trickle into the WTO's Working Group on Trade and 
Investment (WGTI) as that group met in Geneva on Monday April 14 and 
Tuesday April 15. 
 
The Chinese Government tabled two brief submissions which clarified its 
views on two possible elements of a WTO multilateral agreement on 
investment. On the subject of scope & definition, China reiterated its 
view that the "(d)efinition of investment within the context of a MFI 
(multilateral framework on investment) should be strictly in line with 
the spirit of the Doha Ministerial Declaration, with a view to securing 



transparent, stable and predictable conditions for long term 
cross-border investment." 
 
The Chinese delegation warned that foreign portfolio investment, 
"particularly the short-term capital flows of a speculative nature" 
ought not be included in any such agreement, due to the "potential 
threats and risk" which such forms of investment pose to less mature 
economies. 
 
However, China acknowledged that further work needs to be undertaken in 
order to reconcile any multilateral agreement with the often broader 
definitions of investment contained in existing bilateral and regional 
agreements. 
 
In a separate submission on transparency, the Chinese delegation set out 
its views on transparency obligations for investors, their home states, 
and host states. In particular, it was argued that transparency 
obligations on host states should not provide a pretext for the 
disclosure of state security secrets. 
 
Meanwhile, the Japanese government tabled another submission to the WTO 
Working Group, where it elaborated on the case for a multilateral set of 
investment rules. A key argument put forward by Japan is that the 
importance of FDI to developing countries' economic growth, points to a 
need for multilateral rules in this area. 
 
While few developing countries dispute the need for further investment 
flows. Some have questioned the role of multilateral legal rules in 
stimulating new flows of such investment. India, in particular, has 
consistently challenged the suggestion that multilateral rules will have 
some causative effect on new investment flows. 
 
Members of the WTO Working Group remain split, to varying degrees, on 
most of the seven issues which the Doha Declaration had set out for 
clarification by the Working Group. The Group will meet once more, in 
June of this year, prior to the WTO's Ministerial Conference in Cancun, 
Mexico, scheduled for September. 
 
At the June meeting of the WGTI, the Group will need to agree a report 
to the General Council of WTO members on its work since the Doha 
Ministerial Conference of 2001. Political decisions taken by the General 
Council, and by trade ministers in Cancun, will determine the future 
course of investment discussions at the WTO. 
 
Sources: 
 



Communication from China, "Scope and Definition", WT/WGTI/W/159; 
 
Communication from China, "Transparency", WT/WGTI/W/160; 
 
Communication from Japan, "Consideration of the Necessity of 
Multilateral Investment Rules From Diversified Viewpoints", 
WT/WGTI/W/158; 
 
Bridges Weekly Trade News Digest, Vol.7, No.14, April 16, 2003 
 
 
4. Canadian Think-Tank Condemns Canada's FTAA Offers, 
 
By Luke Eric Peterson 
 
A new briefing paper in the Canadian Center for Policy Alternatives' 
(CCPA) Trade and Investment Series takes aim at the Government of 
Canada's proposed offers on Investment and Services in the Free Trade 
Area of the Americas (FTAA) negotiations. 
 
As part of the ongoing FTAA talks, countries have begun to table offers 
on market access for investment and services, in advance of formal 
negotiations which will commence in June of this year. 
 
Canada published its initial offers in February, and in a briefing 
paper, the CCPA has questioned whether Canada has learned "anything" 
from its experience with the investment provisions of the earlier North 
American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA). 
 
In their paper, the CCPA criticize Canada's failure to propose more 
comprehensive protection for health and social services in the context 
of a future FTAA. Observing that the reservation contained in the NAFTA 
has been found to be "flawed" by the Romanow Commission on the Future of 
Canadian Health Care, the CCPA argues that it borders on "incompetence" 
to propose the replication of the same reservation in other trade and 
investment agreements. 
 
Sources: 
 
"FTAA: A Dangerous NAFTA-GATS hybrid: Canada's Initial Offer Threatens 
Vital Interests", by Scott Sinclair, CCPA Briefing Paper Series: Trade 
and Investment, Vol.4, No.2, March 2003, available online at: 
www.policyalternatives.ca 
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